
CNA: The Secretary-General is focusing currently on the ongoing efforts intended to 

find common ground between the Turkish-Cypriots and Greek-Cypriots in Cyprus 

assisted by his personal envoy Ms. Holguín Cuéllar.  

How does the General Assembly encourage the two parts? 

Do you believe that this time there will be a positive outcome? 

President of the GA: I certainly hope so. The situation has gone on, as you know, for 

a very long time, since 1974, I believe. I fully support the Secretary-General in his 

Good Offices efforts to bring the situation to an end and the General Assembly has 

passed resolutions as you know. So, perhaps this time around, we will make a 

meaningful progress. I hope. 

 


